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DIGEST: An employee of the Department of the Interior 
contended that a certifying officer's compu- 
tation of his comparative cost reimbursement 
for temporary duty travel and our decision, 
Floyd L. Klavetter, B-215285, December-13, 
1984, sustaining the computation, were based 
on erroneous facts. Both were based on a 
one-way coach airfare of $ 1 4 3  published in 
the Official Airline Guide and schedules 
satisfying the employee's duty requirements 
while minimizing per diem. Where upon recon- 
sideration it is found that carriers' passenger 
tariff restricted the fare to night-coach 
travel, the.employee is entitled to additional 
reimbursement based on the lowest one-way fare 
($204) available to meet the employee's travel 
requirements without increasing per diem. 

Mr. Floyd L. Klavetter has requested review of airfare 
and schedule information used as the basis of our decision, 
Floyd L. Klavetter, B-215285, December 1 3 ,  1984.  We held 
there that the certifying officer of the Department of the 
Interior correctly limited Mr. Klavetter's comparative cost 
reimbursement for temporary duty travel to the constructive 
one-way coach ("Y") airfare of $143 for service between 
Kansas City, Missouri, and Birmingham, Alabama. As a 
result, we concluded that he was not entitled to additional 
reimbursement based on a higher one-way fare of $204. We 
hold now that Mr. Klavetter's reimbursement should not be 
limited to the lower $143 fare. 

Our prior decision was based on facts obtained from 
the General Services Administration which confirmed that 
the $143 coach fare shown in the Official Airline Guide 
would have been applicable without restrictions to the 
travel schedules used by the certifying officer. In his 
request for review Mr. Klavetter contended that t h e  factual 
basis for the certifying officer's computation and our 
decision was erroneous, a contention with which we now 
agree. 



8-215285 

Based on Mr. Klavetter's representation that six major 
airlines that offer service in the Kansas City-Birmingham 
market informed him that the lowest one-way coach fare 
offered for the constructive travel was $ 2 0 4 ,  we made fur- 
ther inquiries and found that while the Official Airline 
Guide published the $143 fare, pertinent pages of the Offi- 
cial North American Passenger Tariff, provided by the Gen- 
eral Services Administration, show that the fare applied 
o n l y  to night coach ("YN"); therefore, it would not have 
been available on the schedules used by the certifying 
officer in computing the cost comparison. Use of flights 
to which the $143 fare applied would have increased per 
diem costs because of the necessity to travel at night, and 
would have required the employee to travel at unreasonable 
hours, in any event. See Donald Bray, B-200305, April 23, 
1981.  

Accordingly, Mr. Klavetter is entitled to additional 
reimbursement based on the higher $204 one-way fare. Pay- 
ment should be made to him on that basis. 

Comptroller Gen ral 
of the United States 
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